 ZOAR VILLAGE COUNCIL MEETING

May 8, 2018
The Zoar Village regular council meeting was called to order by Mayor Scott Gordon at 6:20 pm.
Roll Call

David Irwin

Present


Judy Meiser
Present


Kevin Martin

Present


Gayle Potelicki
Present


Hans Fischer

Present
 

Joe Potelicki 
Present
Motion to approve the 4/10/18 regular meeting minutes as received and amended was made by Kevin and seconded by Hans.  Roll call: All yes. 
The following bills were presented for signature to be paid in May 2018.
American Electric Power                                                     339.39
April Street Lighting                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            
Scott Gordon




      150.00        
May Mayor salary
Patricia Smith




      420.00
May Clerk/Audit
OPERS





      100.80
May Clerk 
Village of Bolivar




      681.25
March Police

FIA Card Services



        50.00
Stamps

FIA Card Services



      335.52
Asphalt Patch/Gravel

Meiser’s Mowing Service



      625.00
April Mowing

Meiser’s Mowing Service



      625.00
May Mowing
Lawrence Township



      454.35
Dover Zoar Road repair

Scott Gordon




        25.60
Copies Reimbursement

Doug Jackson




      120.00
Legal 2017

Motion to acknowledge receipt of financial statements and pay the monthly bills for May was made by Gayle and seconded by Hans.  Roll Call: All yes.  
Public Speaks: 
None.

Fiscal:

None.

Street Committee: 
Work on the Good/Powell alleyway is being scheduled.   David spoke with Mark Gaynor about the placement of the

Street monitors. He will order strapping through ZCA to mount them to the poles. He and Mark are working on the 

best placement. Mark is also working on a windows based program to get them up and operating.

David has been working on patch in the Village and on getting bids for chip and seal on Michael Lane and 2nd 

Street.  
Gayle raised concern with vehicles continuing to speed through the alleyway.  She said signage would likely help to 

slow the traffic.  Doug said alleyway speed limits are set by the state.  
Safety Committee:
None.
Planning Commission and Historic Preservation Commission:
Planning Commission met last week and will have a joint meeting with the Historic Preservation Commission tomorrow evening May 9th.   The joint commissions will review a permit application for a garage at Park and 4th.   Work continues on the third and final batch of Historic Landmarks to be submitted for council approval.  
Cemetery Board:
None.
Solicitor Report: 
None.
Mayor’s Notes:
The Army Corps of Engineers will be mobilizing equipment tomorrow May 9th to begin work on the levee.

Zoar Connection Partners will hold a meeting May 17th with discussion on the connector trail from the Wilkshire Trail tying to Lake Drive and the Arboretum.  
Scott and Kevin discussed at length the maintenance needed to keep the Village parking lot in good condition.  Kevin agreed to maintain the upper portion of the parking lot donating a not to exceed amount of $500 for gravel per year.  The Village will also provide gravel in the lower end and keep the lot plowed throughout the winter as Kevin’s patrons use the lot all year.  Kevin also said he will have his staff clean the trash from the parking lot daily. Scott asked if Kevin would park his personal vehicle in the rear of his residence in order to keep the village parking spaces for visitors.  Kevin agreed he would park in the rear of his property.  Kevin stated that sometimes ZCA volunteers park in the rear of his property.  Scott asked that he be advised if there is a problem.  
Scott talked with Larry the County Auditor about the cost to each homeowner for the proposed annexation.   Larry provided figures suggesting a $170/$100,00 of valuation increase if the annexation were to go forward.  Hans asked if the people are likely to object and Scott said it is unknown until the Village approaches them with the possibility.  Scott will continue working to define the best route for the Village to take concerning annexation.   Judy stated she felt the Village could not afford to take on the maintenance of Hickory Lane.  Scott said Hickory Lane could remain a private drive.
There was a discussion on volunteers helping with the maintenance of the Knutty property.  No definite action was decided.
Joe Cline stated there are birds flying in an out of the Silk House.  He urged council to solicit the County Commissioners in adopting the Ohio Building Code and that this would give the Village leverage to get property owners to make necessary repairs.   Scott said he will write a letter to the Silk House owner requesting repairs.  
Ordinance 2018-02: Zoning Ordinance Revision.   Motion to pass made by Joe and seconded by Kevin.  Roll Call: All yes.  Ordinance passed.  
Ordinance 2018-04: Historic Preservation Ordinance. Motion to pass made by Judy and seconded by Gayle.  Roll Call: All yes.  Ordinance passed. 
Meeting adjourned by Judy and Kevin.
_______________________



______________________
Patty Smith, Fiscal Officer




Scott Gordon, Mayor
Date:______________________
